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1.

Purpose of Summary/Report:
This report sets out an objection to the proposed introduction of no waiting at any time on Nevile Road/Moor Lane, Salford together with the Director of Engineering’s comments thereon.

2.

Recommendations:
The Committee are asked to consider whether, in the light of the objection received, the Order should be:-

(i)
introduced as proposed, or

(ii)
amended, or

(iii)
withdrawn

It is the recommendation of the Director of Engineering that the Order Fillin "directors recommendation"be introduced as proposed.
	IF YOU HAVE ANY QUERIES PLEASE CONTACT
Fillin "enter your name"Leanne Hamblett
0161-793-2497Fillin "extn no."
	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS (Available for public inspection) Statement of Reasons;Fillin "date of meeting" correspondence from the Objector; plan outlining the proposals.



	QUALITY CONTROL

	Report prepared by:  Leanne HamblettFillin "report prepared by"
Reviewed by: Fillin "report reviewed by"


	Customer & Support Services Directorate, Law and Administration Division, Salford Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton M27 5DA


3.

Routing:


To Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel on 

Fillin "to planning etc panel on (date)" 15th May 2008Fillin "date going to Council" Fillin "year going to Council"
4.

Implications:

4.1

Resources (Finance/Staffing):
Funded from current Highways Revenue Allocation

4.2

Strategy and Performance Review:
No implications.

4.3

Environmental:

No implications.

4.4

Equal Opportunities:

No implications.

4.5

Anti Poverty

No implications
5.

Background
5.1

At the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel meeting on 18th October 2007Fillin "date"


authorisation was given to advertise the intention to make the above mentioned Order under 

the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.
5.2

The proposals of the Director of Engineering are for 24 hour no waiting restrictions:-



Nevile Road, both sides, from the eastern kerbline of Oaklands Road in an easterly direction 
for a distance of 15 metres



Nevile Road, both sides, from the southern kerbline of Moor Lane in a southerly direction
 for 
a distance of 15 metres


Moor Lane, south side, from point 15 metres west of the western kerbline of Nevile Road in 
an easterly direction for a distance of 45 metres


Moor Lane, north side, from point 7 metres west of the western kerbline of Nevile Road in an 
easterly direction for a distance of 37 metres

5.4        
Objections to the proposal have been received.  A letter explaining the need for the Order 
has been sent to each Objector however the objections listed have not been withdrawn.  
Copies of the correspondence are available at Panel.  
6.

Details
The following Objections have not been withdrawn.  

Brief details of each objection are as follows:-


Objector 1

A letter was received from Objector 1 dated 15th December 2007 objecting to the proposed 

order on the grounds that congestion in the area only occurs between 8.15am and 9.00am 
on the opposite side of the road to where they reside.  They therefore feel that it is 
unnecessary for parking restrictions to be placed on the highway outside their house.

In further correspondence Objector 1 also suggests that the bus route should be re-routed 
via Moorside Road as the road seems to be wider than Nevile Road and nearby residents 
have garages and drives so have less need to park on the road.
Objector 2

A letter was received from Objector 2 dated 16th December 2007.  Objector 2 holds Services at premises on Moor Lane every weekday morning and evening and also on a Sunday; they feel that the no parking restrictions will impinge on their freedom of movement and will make it extremely awkward for visitors/participants who feel uncomfortable parking at a distance given the graveyard across the road.
Objector 3

A letter was received from Objector 3 dated 16th December 2007 objecting to the proposed order on the grounds that his family would be unable to park outside their house and would have to walk a considerable distance to get to/from their car, he feels that this would be dangerous for his young children especially in the winter evenings.   
Objector 3 also feels that it would be better for the buses travelling along Nevile Road to be re-routed via Moor Lane.
Objector 4

A letter was received from Objector 4 dated 18th December 2007.  Objector 4 is a Charitable Trust which has no parking facilities at its premises and all visitors require the use of the stretch of road between Bury New Road and Nevile Road to park their vehicles.  The premises have undergone refurbishment and the objector feels that the proposal would undermine the efforts put into the project and jeopardise its future.
They also state that the only time Moor Lane experiences bottle necking is during the morning rush hour which is caused by the volume of traffic on Bury New Road.  They feel that it would be more appropriate for daytime/peak time restrictions to be put in place.



The Director of Engineering has considered the objections submitted and his comments are:-


The proposals are standard junction protection in order to control dangerous/obstructive 
parking at the junction and to ensure safe entrance and exit for larger vehicles.  The 
proposals will have very little effect on the amount of parking in the area. Several bus drivers 
have complained that vehicles parked at this location have hindered access and in the 
interests of highway safety it is considered that the restrictions be introduced as 
originally proposed.


The proposals are the standard length for junction protection markings and all arms of the 
junction need to be protected, we can reduce the restrictions to a minimum of 10 metres at all 
arms of the junction but no less.



With regards to the suggestion of re-routing the buses that travel along Nevile Road, the City 

Council has discussed this with the relevant bus company however they wish to maintain 


using the route that is currently in place.
 

 A. Westwood
Anthony Rich 

Strategic Director 
City Solicitor
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